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PAST POTENTATES

Dear Nobles and Ladies,
First, let me start by saying thank you for everything you do.  Al 
Menah is a great Shrine Temple because of you!
     Our Paper Sale is going to be a huge success because of 
your efforts on April 28th thru May 1st.  Last year we raised over 
$650,000 and our goal this year is to beat that!  Nationwide, it 
takes 755 million to run our 22 hospitals, so you can see how im-
portant it is that we all do our part.
     As Potentate, I got to see what it takes to get a child with a 
burn injury out of the local hospital system and moved to one of 
our burn hospitals.  Our Nobles do a great job!  Thank you Randy 
Slapak and Tim Mason for the work you do.  In most cases, each 
percent of a burn a child has equals a one day stay at the hospi-
tal.  So for example, if a child is burned over 35% of his body, his 
minimum stay would most likely be 35 days. Not only do we take 
care of the child, but we take care of his/her parents and reassure 
them everything will be okay. Because of you and your work, 
these parents have a peace of mind that someone cares. As  
Shriners, we’ve made this happen over a million times.
     On April 15th, Al Menah lost a great Shriner, Rick Rider. He 
was a great friend, father, husband, grandfather and also a great 
friend.  Rick loved being a Shriner and never missed a paper sale.  
He worked the Circus and our Patient’s Christmas party.  In the 
short time Rick was a Shriner, he brought in 8 men that have made 
great Shriners.  It is simple, just ask someone to be a Shriner. 
Please find one to fill your shoes and one to help Al Menah grow.

God Bless,
Jeff Head, Potentate

615-310-9009
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From the desk of...
CHIEF RABBAN� ���������������������������������

      As you read this edition of the Shriner Magazine 
we will be in full swing on our annual Paper 

Sale. Where are you working this year? Do 
you need a place to work? If so contact any 
of the Divan and we will find you a place 
to work. A big THANK YOU to all the 
Nobles and Ladies that spend many hours 
working for our hospitals by participating 

in our Paper Sale Weekend. 
    The Potentates Ball was outstanding, we had       
 a great time and the hospitality and ball were a 
huge success. Thanks to everyone that worked so hard to make this 
event special.
     Our Spring Ceremonial was April 9th. We had 13 candidates join 
our great fraternity. Thanks to the Bill Schwartz and the Ritual Com-
mittee for another great Ceremonial and thanks to the Directors Staff 
for making all the new Nobles feel welcome.
    There are a lot of activities and events this month. The Paper Sale 
4/28 thru 5/1, Fun Fest in Pigeon Forge 5/5 thru 5/8, our Annual Fish-
ing Tournament 5/14 and Hospital Day at Lexington Hospital on 5/15. 
Come out and participate in these events.
    As we go into the summer, please continue to seek out new mem-
bers. Our Fall Ceremonial will be September 17 and we need candi-
dates. Membership should be everyone’s top priority. 
    Lady Tracy and I would like to thank all those that have joined the 
Ring Master Club thus far. Any questions please call us or Scott Jones. 
The Circus Committee is working hard to make this year’s circus suc-
cessful and we need everyone’s help and support to make it work.  

 Yours in faith,
Chief Rabban
Frank Hester

Spring is here and I hope everyone is enjoying 
the weather.  What a great time of fellowship 

we all had at the Potentate’s Ball.  The Ball 
was perfect, and the hospitality was out 
of this world!  The whole committee did 
an outstanding job!  The Fishing Tourna-
ment has come and gone…great success!  

Thank You goes out to Past Potentate Den-
nis Belford and the whole committee for a 

great job.  Thanks to all the Nobles who helped 
in the Paper Sale.  Remember, start selling Circus 

Ads.  The Circus is right around the corner.  Again, thank you for letting 
me serve you.

Asst. Rabban
Horace Perkins III

ASSISTANT RABBAN�������������������������������

ORIENTAL GUIDE_______________________________

Spring has sprung and we are off to a great 
start at Al Menah.  Hope everyone had a 

great Paper Sale Weekend. Remember, 
just because our paper sale weekend is 
over, does not mean that our work and 
donations for the hospitals is over; we 
can still raise funds until the end of the 
year. We can continue to sell plaques, 

host auctions and have other fundraisers.  
We are blessed to be apart of the great-

est fraternity in the world, with the greatest 
cause, Shriners’ Hospitals for Children.  

     Hope you get a chance to come out to the 8th Annual John David 
Dudley Fishing Tournament at Sanders Ferry Park on May 14.  The 
proceeds benefit our hospital and we always have a great time.  If 
you find yourself up at 4am with nothing to do, come on out, we can 
definitely use the help.  Hope to see everyone soon.

Oriental Guide
Scott Jones

“WHAT’S NEW” .at Al Menah Shrine
“The Alumni Council of DeMolay at 

Al Menah Shrine” This Unit/Club is 
made up Nobles that are DeMolays, 
Sr. DeMolays, Advisors or Masons 
that have joined the Andrew Jackson 
Chapter. Shriners with a common bond 
through DeMolay. For more info on this 

new Unit/Club you can give me a call at 
615-337-0031.

“The Circus Club” A group of Nobles that 
are coming together to help with the In’s & 

Out’s of the Al Menah Circus. Many of our Shriners love to take part 
in many different ways each October.  This Club will give Nobles a 
way to come together and help make OUR CIRCUS BIGGER and 
BETTER. Joe Anderson is heading up this new club.
Any Ideas for a New Club...Wine Tasting   Cooking    BBQ    Din-
ner/Show       Bowling    Fishing      Guns     Boating     Camping       
Cigar/Brandy.  Let YOUR DIVAN know or email info to newclubs@
almenahshriners.org.� High Priest and Prophet

 Randy Williams 

HIGH PRIEST AND PROPHET_______________________

 MAY 2016 3



About Membership
Nobles we are in need of membership help!  As every Noble is aware membership is critical to the success of our 
fraternity. Please help us to continue this great organization by becoming active in our membership drive.  In the 
near future we will be reaching out via email and other media to ask for your assistance. 
	 Several new clubs are being started at the Temple including a Cigar and Beer Club, Ritual Instruction Team 
and a Competition BBQ Team (Al Menah Swiner’s). If interested in participating please email and I will direct you 
to the appropriate individual. 
	 As always thank you to our wonderful ladies. Quite frankly we could not do what we do without you. Your 
hard work and dedication is greatly appreciated.  Once again we thank you! 
	 If you are in need of membership materials such as brochures or other information please contact me.  It is at 
no cost and may help answer questions that a prospective Shriner may have.  Always remember that somewhere 
in the world today someone is going to make a difference for someone else. Today let that someone be you. Let’s all 
work together and make 2016 a great year at Al Menah. 

Fraternally, 
Sam Isbell, Membership Chairman

Special Request! 
HELP SELL CD’s

We have been asked to sell CD’s on 
Sunday July 3rd.  at the Joe Walsh/
Bad Company Concert at the Carl 
Black Chevy Woods Amphitheatre at 
Fontanel. We need 40-50 volunteers! 
	 As in the past we will sell before 
the show and at intermission. Then 
you will be free to stay for the show. 
The previous concerts where we have 
done this have raised thousands of 
dollars for Shriners Hospitals for 
Children! 
	 If you would like to volunteer, 
please email your name and cell 
phone number to Concert@AlMen-
ahShriners.org by June 15th for the 
Joe Walsh/Bad Company Concert. 
We have to get passes for our volun-
teers. Details will be emailed to each 
volunteer when they become avail-
able. Bring your Fez! Ladies are wel-
come and encouraged to volunteer. 

Thanks,
David Wantland, PP

Jeff Head - Potentate
“One Team-One Dream”
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Notice for Stated Meeting
Jeff Head - Potentate

Please note changes in our monthly Captains/Club Officers, Stated 
Meeting and Unit Meetings.  

	 May 17, 2016	 Captain’s Meeting - 5:30 pm
		  Dinner - 6:00 pm  Provided by and Cost TBD 
		  Stated Meeting to follow Dinner
		  Units Meetings will begin after Stated Meeting	

Report from the Annual Easter Egg Hunt
All communication for the Shriner should be submitted to editor.
amsc@gmail.com.  ALL articles are due the day following the Temple 
stated meeting. Late submissions may not be include. Articles should 
be in a Word doc format.  
      Thanks to everyone who worked in the Annual Easter Egg Hunt.  I 
cannot name everyone for fear of forgetting someone, but I am thank-
ful to each of you.
Our Lord and Savior provided us with beautiful weather and the com-
mittee and units did the rest.  Thanks to everyone who just jumped 
in and helped out.  It’s that kind of teamwork that makes everything 
successful, and it was so evident in this case.
      Special Thanks to Howard & Patsy Davis for their advice, guid-
ance and assistance, and to Charlie (No Buns) Rivers for procuring 
the buns.  Please keep them in your prayers, as they are having health 
problems at this time.    Conley Dykes, P.P.

Chairman

  Notices.............................................

Notices continued on page 14...
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Clown Golf Tourney 
Old Natchez Country Club Golf Course

All Proceeds go to the Shrine Hospitals. 
Monday June 20n

Franklin, Tn off Snead Rd.

Registration  11:00 a.m Shotgun Start @ 12:00  

We invite you to join us for a fun and exciting day at Old Natchez Country Club Golf Course 

$75 per Man /$300 per team 
(Includes gift pack, beverages on course, golf fees, & meal afterwards)

Name:              

Name:              

Name:              

Name:              

We are in need of hole sponsors.  A sign will be placed to show your support, with 
entire amount going to the Hospitals.  You will also get a plaque showing your 
support to the Shrine Hospitals. 
Sponsorships are:    $100.00    - sign at a hole & Plaque with Silver sticker.  
      $101.00 + - sign at a hole & Plaque with Gold sticker.  
 

So PLEASE let Guy know if you or a business wishes to help donate to the 
Shrine Hospitals via a hole sponsorship! 

Please mail your application with your foursome or sponsorship information to:
   Guy Whitley 
   PO Box 50316 
   Nashville, TN 37205 for more info email: Guycw@att.net
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GOODLETTSVILLE MASONIC LODGE # 271 

Is please to present The 1st annual 

William “Bubba” Jefferson Hayes 

 Memorial Square & Compass 

GOLF TOURNAMENT 
Hosted By The Legacy Golf Course 100 Ray Floyd Dr. Springfield, TN  37172 

CHECK IN 7:AM         June 4th 2016        TEE TIME: 8:AM 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

• FOUR MAN SCRAMBLE                      • CARTS INCLUDED 
  

• $10,000 Hole-In-One Contest ! 
  

• CLOSEST TO THE PIN CONTEST   • LONGEST DRIVE CONTEST   
 • PUTTING CONTEST  

  

 • WINNING TEAM’S NAME ON THE TROPHY 
  

• LOTS OF GREAT FOOD – CHICKEN, HOTDOGS, HAMBURGERS, DRINKS 
  

      •  YOUR TEAM GETS 8 MULLIGANS, A 3FT STRING 

 

 
 

 • FIRST PLACE –  4   $50.00 GIFT CARDS and $50.00 CASH EACH PERSON 
  

• SECOND PLACE –  4   $30.00 GIFT CARDS and $30.00 CASH EACH PERSON 
  

                               • THIRD PLACE –  4   $25.00 GIFT CARDS and $25.00 CASH EACH PERSON 
  

• PLUS ADDITIONAL PRIZE DRAWINGS AT END OF TOURNAMENT 
LIMITED TO 32 TEAMS ONLY 

CORPORATE HOLE SPONSORSHIPS AVAILABLE FOR $50 AND $100 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Team Application – 2016 1st Annual William (Bubba) Jefferson Hayes Memorial Square & Compass Golf Tournament 
 
1st Players Name & HCP (Will be team contact)  ___________________________   Phone ____________  Email _______________________ 
 
Other Players & HCP (If Known)   _______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
$320.00 Per Team.  Payment Type:      __  Check       ___  Money Order     __  Cash 
Please Send All Payments To: Goodlettsville Lodge #271, 108 Memorial Dr., Goodlettsville TN. 37072 
 
All Applications and Payments MUST Be In By June 1st. No Cancellations After This Date. 
For More Information Contact: Jim Asad 615-969-7765 or email at jamescoz28@yahoo.com 
 
 
 



Stay in the home you love.

Nashville:   615.340.9001
Hendersonville:   615.264.8648

 Brentwood/Franklin:   615.591.0048

CAREGIVERS, INC.  
We were the first.  And we’re still the best!

Serving all of Middle Tennessee.  

Call us today!

On the Web: www.caregiversinc.net
E-mail: caregiverinc@aol.com

• On call 24/7

• Overall best value

• Four levels of care to meet  
   your needs:  Companions,   
   Lifestyle Assistants,  
   CNTs, and LPNs

• Locally-owned and operated

• Founded in 1998 by  
   Registered Nurses

• Licensed, insured and bonded

• Reliable, pre-screened and  
   drug-free employees 

 • Low hourly rates

Home care services from Caregivers, Inc. can make it happen.
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CENTER
NEWS

Al Menah Band
We regret to inform you but, due to sched-
uling issues with different bands for our 
Jazz Festival, we have had to cancel the 
event for this year.  

Victor Smith
Captain

CLOWNS 
    We’ve clowned this month but April 
has been a little slower for the Al Menah 
Clowns than March. That’s okay, it’s given 
us time to regroup and plan for the Paper 
Sale! We will be out in force with the other 
members of Al Menah Shrine raising mon-
ey for our Hospitals.  To all the Nobility 
reading this, and other mentions of it in the 
Shriner, we need your participation! 
    The annual Al Menah Easter Egg Hunt 
was a huge success! We had lots of clowns 
in attendance and were able to provide en-
tertainment for all.  Our balloons and skits 
were well received and we were honored to 
be a part of this annual event.
    The Clowns and their Ladies had a great 
weekend attending the Potentate’s Ball.  
Captain Sticks and our members wish to 
thank Potentate Jeff Head and Lady Kim 
on the fun and successful event!
    The Al Menah Clowns and their ladies 
will be making a special journey on May 
12th to the new St. Louis Shriners Chil-
dren’s Hospital. Lieutenant Vernon “Jin-
gles” Blackburn and Lady Trisha have 
planned and facilitated this exciting trip.  
I’ll give you a full report on this adventure 
in the next Shriner edition. 
    “Clowning is a trick to get love close. 
I can hug 99 percent of people in the first 
second of contact if I’m in my clown char-
acter.  The clown assumes your humanity. It 
assumes that, whatever trauma you’ve had, 
you can still love yourself.”  
Patch Adams

 Frank “Froggy” Wilson
Secretary

D&B mountaineers
    By the time you get this here message 
you’re gonna be a little tired from selling 
papers to support our children at the Shrine 
Hospitals.  What a great week.
    Lots of stuff on our plate a coming down 

the pike!!!  Onions, onions 
and more onions.   Boys, we 
got to ask you to step up and 

sell them delicious things.   It’s our unit’s 
livelihood!   We also need to be thinking 
ahead...circus ads, plaques, parades and 
new members.  Our unit now
has 26 Mountain Men and we’re looking 
for a few more.
    Keep in mind our folks not feeling well: 
Jerry Dallas, Wayne Branch’s wife Mary, 
and Alan Potts’ wife Beverly
    Pray for our Shrine Children and our 
troops in harms way across this traveled 
world.

God Bless,
Claude Claytor, Captain

DIRECTOR’S STAFF
     A warm hello being sent out to Al Menah 
Shrine members!  We missed last month and 
our apologies for that!  Directors Staff has 
been working hard on Paper Sales, as well 
as other units.  In taking a moment we want 
to thank Potentate Jeff and Lady Kim for a 
wonderful Ball last month and certainly to 
the committee members who arranged the 
evening.  The evening was beautiful and 
followed by a fun filled afterglow. Scottish 
Rite Reunion was April 15th-16th and 
22nd-23rd and had a great turn out.
	 Also, a quick note to the ladies, Lady 
Kim has arranged a monthly quilting/
sewing gathering at the Shrine.  It is on a 
Saturday from 9am-12pm and you can get 
in contact with Kim Head, regarding which 
Saturday of the month it will be held as 
well as keep an eye out in the Shiner for 
dates.  We have many upcoming events on 
May 14th: The Franklin Rodeo Parade, Jazz 
Festival and of course our yearly Fishing 
Tournament.  Be sure to come out to any 
one or all of these events to show your 
support!  On May 16th there will be a Golf 
Tournament at Hermitage Golf Course and 
you can also sponsor a hole if you cannot 
attend (call the office for details.)
	 On a more solemn note, we have 
sympathy to extend within our unit and 
wish to note throughout the Shrine our 
members and or their cherished family 
members who passed since the last issue of 
our Shriner.  We send condolences to you 
all and as always wishes of improved health 
out to our Brothers and their families who 
may be struggling with health concerns at 
this time.  God bless our Temple, the work 
we do and all those who contribute to the 
success of Al Menah Temple and our sole 
mission which is the children placed in our 
paths.   

Cordially,
Lt. Randy D. Byram    

GREETERS
     The 2016 Social Season started last 
month with a great Sweetheart Dance 
followed by the Potentate’s “A Southern 
Gathering” Ball. Both are always highlight 
events. All that attended had a great time; 
it seems both these events get bigger and 
better every year.
     We had a great onion sales this year, and 
it’s time for those that haven’t to turn in the 
funds raised
     It’s time to start selling Circus Ads.  Start 
making a list  of everyone you deal with, 
each is a great prospect for ads.  Start with 
large Ads and if necessity go to a small-
er ad, don’t forget the new $10.00 Name 
sponsor ads.
     The Paper Sales week-end is a still little 
a few weeks off, but remember the paper 
sale is an on-going drive.  Remember the 
plaque sales run year round 
     Keep Jim York in our prayers all those 
that are hurting or ill as well as all those in 
the Armed Forces both in harm’s way and 
serving around the world.

Lou Becker

HORSE PATROL
    We had a great time, and a great ride 
at the Erin parade. There was a big crowd, 
and a really good Horse Patrol turnout as 
usual. We had the premiere of our new 
mules pulling the wagon at the Erin pa-
rade. They looked great, and did an even 
better job. Kevin Johnson and his son Hank 
have done a wonderful job working with 
our new mules, and we really appreciate it. 
Keep up the good work gentleman. 
    We would like to thank the Erin Masonic 
Lodge for the breakfast, and their hospi-
tality. After the parade we all went over to 
our Captain Dale Francis’s house for some 
great food and fellowship. All the food was 
really good, especially the BBQ and banana 
pudding. We would like to thank Dale and 
his wife for the great food and hospitality. 
Dale also orchestrated a good ole fashion 
singing at his church with all the proceeds 
going to the Shriner Children Hospitals. 
The good people at Dale’s church raised 
over $1,600 for the hospitals, which Dale 
presented to the Potentate at our April stat-
ed meeting. Thank you for your good work 
Dale. 
    Now it’s selling time for the Horse Pa-
trol. We have papers, and onions to sale to 
support our wonderful hospitals. I hope ev-
eryone can join in and sale a bunch of both. 
We also have the Franklin Rodeo Parade 
coming up soon, and we are looking for-
ward to riding in it.  Until next time,

 Happy Trails. 
Benji Maggart

 MAY 20168
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LEGION OF HONOR
Thanks to everyone who kept their commit-
ment to help the children by volunteering 
to sell Shrine papers. The most important 
thing we do as Shriners is help the chil-
dren.  That my brethren is why we are here.  
So to all of you who gave of their time to 
raise hospital funds to ultimately help the 
children, thank you so very much.  And to 
those of you who couldn’t find the time to 
help, what can I say????
     Now we are ready for the sweet Vidalia 
Onions.  The sooner they get here, the better.  
The LOH will have a few different places set 
up where you can help sell onions so if you 
are looking for a place to work, ask our On-
ion Sales Chairman, Bob Silva.  The key is to 
sell quickly while they are fresh.  If you can 
presale, that is always good too.  Then all you 
have to do is deliver them. This is a good fund 
for our unit.
     We have the Fun Fest coming up in Gat-
linburg of May 5,6, &7. Be thinking about 
if you want to go or not.  We also have two 
parades on May 14th , the Franklin Rodeo 
Parade and the Portland Strawberry Festi-
val Parade.  They are always fun so every-
body plan to join us for these.
     Sometime during the dark months of 
June and July we will try to have a get 
together, a cook-out and/or go out to eat 
someplace nice.  We will also have some 
practice sessions for SESA marching, etc.  
So watch your emails for information.
SESA will be in Warner Robins, GA this 
year 13 thru 17 August.  Should be a really 
good one so let’s all plan to go and have a 
great time.
     Tell all your friends the Legion of Honor 
is still looking for a few good men who are 
veterans to come and join our ranks.  They 
will love it and we will honor them.
Please remember in your prayers our mem-
bers of the military who are still serving.  
May God Bless America.
Roy Lindsey, PC

PROVOST GUARD
     As most of you all know that the Provost 
Guard tickets on a shotgun to be Raffle 
off. The drawing was just before the stated 
meeting last night.  Potentate Jeff Head had 
the honor of drawing the winning ticket. 
Congratulating to Jimmy Crott for winning 
the shotgun.
     It was good to have Brother Steve Murff 
back at the meeting after having 6 bypass 
heart surgery. Brother Jerry Bain is still 
recovering from heart surgery.
     We are getting ready for the paper sale. 
May 14th Fishing tournament. May 14th 
Rodeo parade in Franklin Tn. May 14th 
Strawberry Festival in Portland Tn.

Secretary
Ken Loftis

MOTOR CORPS
     Wow, is time flying!  Great times have 
been happening everywhere!
     We had a great monthly dinner with over 
20 people in attendance at Kabuto Japanese 
Steak House. Next month we will be at the 
Catfish House in Springfield.  Watch your 
emails for information.  
     The Motorettes had an awesome ladies 
outing last month – I didn’t know we had so 
much talent in the group!
     And as usual, Fun Fest was a success, es-
pecially with Saturday hospitality provided 
by Don Dreighton.  
     A great big thanks to everyone for your 
help with the paper sale.  We wouldn’t be 
successful without each and every one of 
you.  Keep selling those plaques!!
     It’s almost summer, so you know what 
that means?  Onions! Onions! Onions!  On-
ion sales are upon us!!  
     Speaking of time flying - If you are want-
ing to join the Ringmaster Club this year, 
contact Frank Hester, Fat Rabbit or Scot 
Jones.  And don’t forget your circus ads! 
The circus will be here before you know it!  
Also, funds are still needed for the Audio 
Visual Equipment project.  This is some-
thing that will benefit us all, temple wide.  
     The Men’s Golf Tournament will be June 
4th and named for Bubba Hayes.  Come out 
and golf with us!  And don’t forget that 
Southeastern is in Warner Robbins, GA this 
year.  The office has more information on 
both if you are interested.
     It’s gearing up to be a busy summer!  
Let’s ride!
“Every moment is a fresh beginning” 

– T.S. Eliot
Noble Joey Holder

Journalist

SHRINE CLUB NEWS
Hendersonville Shrine Club
     Thanks to all those who worked the 
annual Shrine Paper Sale. The paper sale is 
the life line to our Hospital’s. Without this 
paper sale, the hospitals for our kids could 
not be possible.
     We need your support for our 8th annual 
John David Dudley Fishing Tournament. It 
will be held Saturday, May 14th at Sanders 
Ferry Park in Hendersonville, TN. For 
more details call the Temple or you can find 
more information in the Shriner. 
     May is Vidalia Onion Sales month, start 
soliciting orders now for the Temple, Units, 
and Shrine Clubs.
     The Hendersonville Shrine Club would 
like to invite all the nobles and their ladies 
in our area to join us at our next meeting 
on Monday, May 23rd. We meet on the 
4th Monday night at the Black-Eye-Pea. 

The address is 164 East Main Street in 
Hendersonville. 
     We will meet at 6:00pm for food and 
fellowship. Our club meeting starts at 
7:00pm. Call a friend and invite him to our 
next meeting as well.
    Nobles remember to thank God each 
day for our families and freedom, Temple, 
hospitals and the kids we serve each day. As 
well do not forget the sick and those of whom 
we have lost, friends and loved ones. 

Boyd Parnell
President

Williamson County Shrine Club
There is a lot of stuff is going on right now, 
Paper Sale - Rodeo Parade - and it seems 
like there is always something else coming 
up!  I want to thank everyone who helped or 
has agreed to help out in these events.  We 
have over 60 signed up to work in the Paper 
Sale!  We do it for the Shriners Hospitals for 
Children and the patients who go there.  You 
are the best and that explains why I always 
say, “WCSC is the greatest Shrine Club on 
the Planet”!  
	 Our Motor Division plans to be out in 
force at the Franklin Rodeo Parade coming 
up on May 14.  We invite all Al Menah Units 
and Clubs to come down and enjoy the fun 
with us.  I have heard of several Units coming 
along with the Wilson Co. Trucks.  We will 
have breakfast hospitality at Hiram Lodge 
beginning at about 9:30am.  Line up for the 
parade is 11:00 am and step off at High Noon.
	 Let’s keep those who have lost loved 
ones, our sick list, our Military, Firemen 
and Law Enforcement Officers in our 
prayers.  Nobles, we need to thank God for 
every day on this earth as they are all pre-
cious.  Shriners Help Children!

Butch Mays, 
WCSC Ambassador

Wilson County Shrine Club
     All Wilson Country Shrines are  wel-
come.  We are meeting on the 4th Thursday 
of every Month (except August and De-
cember) at the Gondola on RT 231 in Leb-
anon (in front of Wal mart).  We eat a 6:00 
Meeting at 7:00.  Will meet at Gondola un-
til further notice.  Fez Required  
     Lets let people know who we are and 
what we do, be proud of our Fraternity.

Walt Trapnell
615-405-3545



Call today to schedule your no-obligation consultation!

877.317.3713 

Affordable Home Access specializes in 
building modifications that make homes 
safer, more comfortable and more easily 
accessible for individuals recuperating from 

illness, dealing with mobility-limiting long-term conditions 
and disabilities, or facing short-term lifestyle changes due to 
surgery, accidents or injury. 

• Roll-In Showers

• Walk-In Tubs

• Ramps

• Stair Lifts & Chair Lifts

• Lift Systems & Elevators

• Home Modifications

Keep the lifestyle you love 
with Affordable Home Access.
Aging, illness, injury and disability no longer mean  
giving up your home, freedom or independence. 

• We bring the showroom to you
• Products made in America
• Let us help you find funding sources—we work with all insurances and VA
• Financing options available
• 12-month installation guarantee on every project
• No middleman = lower prices
• Free estimates

AffordableHAS@aol.com    |    www.affordablehomeaccess.com    |    877-317-3713
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News Worth Sharing
for friends of Shriners Hospitals for Children—Lexington

April 2016
Sixteen-year-old Abigail Herron of Cleveland, Tenn., has been dancing classical ballet 
for 12 years. In 2013, she experienced a stress fracture in her left fibula (the outer 
bone in the leg between the knee and the ankle). Abigail spent 6 weeks in a walking 
boot, then she went back to dancing.  

A year and a half later, Abigail was preparing for a performance of “The Nutcracker” 
when she developed another stress fracture in her left fibula. Again, her doctor put her 
in a walking boot for 6 weeks and prescribed physical therapy. He suggested that she 
stop dancing.  

Motivated by her love of dancing and determined to continue, Abigail completed 
physical therapy and returned to dancing. She was even selected for a program with 
the prestigious Joffrey Ballet School in New York.  

In August 2015, while attending a dance program at the University of Alabama, Abigail 
began experiencing trouble with her lower left leg again. Doctors at the University 
Medical Center in Tuscaloosa, Ala., found no fracture. They too said she should stop 
dancing.  

Billy Herron, Abigail’s father and an Alhambra Shriner, contacted Shriners Hospitals for Children — Lexington for a 
second opinion, and Abigail was referred to Ryan Muchow, M.D., pediatric orthopaedic surgeon.  

“A lot of people think of us when it comes to chronic orthopaedic conditions, such as scoliosis, clubfoot or hip dysplasia,” 
said Dr. Muchow, “but they don’t realize we also care for fracture patients. The effect of a child’s growth on a fracture 
creates a unique situation where specialty and expertise make the difference in ensuring the best outcome. It’s important 
to trust this care to practitioners who are experienced with children and the specific way pediatric fractures are treated.” 

After X-rays and blood work, no fractures were found – only soft tissue injuries. Dr. Muchow prescribed physical therapy 
and a few follow-up visits to ensure her leg was healing appropriately. Most importantly, he didn’t tell her to stop dancing. 
“Every other physician told us to quit,” said Herron. “We’re so thankful for Dr. Muchow.” 

“Even though it was a long drive to Lexington, it was worth it,” said Abigail. “Everyone who helped me there was so nice 
and caring, and they wanted me to get back to 100 percent as soon as possible.”

SHCMC Construction Update 

Have you seen the Shriners Hospitals for Children Medical Center 
lately? You can always view the construction camera by clicking 
copying this link:
https://www.truelook.com/tl/app/?u=ms1435677345#tl_live. 
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           You are invited to our 
 
   Ladies 
                   Luncheon  

S 
 

Honoring the Ladies of Al Menah 
 

Saturday, June 18, 2016 
at the 

Al Menah Shrine Center 
 

11:00 AM-12:00 PM  Social Hour 
12:00 PM  Lunch 

Entertainment to follow 
 

   
 
 
  Please RSVP to the Shrine Center 615-226-7766 by June 3 
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may 2016�
May 5-7th	 FunFest-Pigeon Forge, TN
May 14th	 AMT Fishing Tournament
	     Franklin Rodeo Parade
May 15th 	 Lexington SHC Hospital Day
May 16th 	 AMT Men’s Golf Tournament
May 30th	 Memorial Day

June 2016�
June 4th 	 Bubba Hayes 
	    Memorial Golf Tourney
June 18th	 Ladies Luncheon 
June 20th	 Clown Golf Tourney

Upcoming Events
(as of this publication)For the Ladies

Nobles and Ladies thank you for all your support this 
year, it takes all of you to make a successful Temple. 
Please remember we have the Ladies meeting on 
Stated Meeting night, the quilting group, and lots of 
other activities that you can get involved in. 
    The quilting group will meet again on May 21st. 
We are meeting in the Director’s Staff room from 9 
am-12 pm.  We are making quilts to give to the chil-
dren at our Hospitals. If you would like to help we 
would love to have you.
    I am also selling a Shriner Pandora style sterling 
silver bead, if you would like one they are $35 each.
     Again thank you for all you do!

Lady Kim Head
615-337-3417

 

 

I WANT YOU 
FOR THE 

LEGION OF HONOR 

ALL MILITARY VETERANS 
Contact Your Local  

Legion of Honor Unit 

 

 

Notice: 
ALL 

communications 
for the 
Shriner 

should be 
sent to

editor.amsc@gmail.com 

Notices continued from page 14...
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Bobby D. Stanley
10/22/1934-3/17/2016

Clarksville, TN

Charles H. Smith
02/03/1919-3/18/2016

Hermitage, TN

Charles I. Ward
11/28/1928-3/23/2016

Goodlettsville, TN

Edward R. Pegram
11/12/1931-3/27/2016

Tullahoma, TN

James R. Summerlin
09/08/1921-4/8/2016

Laurel Hill, FL

Douglas S. Caroland Sr.
10/25/1937-4/8/2016

Adams, TN

Paul B. Lamberth II
1/19/1950-4/11/2016

Nashville, TN

Joe C. Dunn
6/26/1924-4/14/2016

Nashville, TN

James E. Fowler
6/20/1924-4/15/2016

Madison, TN

Richard L. Rider
5/27/1955-4/15/2016

Nashville, TN


